
United States Court of Appeals for the Federal Circuit 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE 
 
 

The United States Court of Appeals for the Federal Circuit 
will be closed on Monday, January 19, 2009, in observance of 
Martin Luther King, Jr’s. birthday.   
 
 

The United States Court of Appeals for the Federal Circuit 
will be closed on January 20, 2009, in observance of Inauguration 
Day.   

 
For purposes of computation of time and motions to enlarge 

time under Fed. R. App. P. 26 and Fed. Cir. R. 26, January 19 and 
20, 2009 will be considered “legal holidays”.   
 
 
 
 
      FOR THE COURT 
 
      /s/ Jan Horbaly 
 
November 13, 2008   Jan Horbaly 
      Clerk of Court 
 


